
House Industry Business, and Labor Committee Chairman Warrey and Committee 
Members, 

 

I write to you in opposition to HB 1150.  As a local business owner, having a vibrant 
business community is vital to the growth of our cities and keeping young people in the 
area.  Bringing back the Sunday closing laws flies right in the face of a vibrant, diverse 
business community.  Business owners are not forced to open on Sundays, and employees 
have ample opportunity to find jobs in the area to fit their needs.  At Laughing Sun Brewing 
Company, we accommodate staff with lots of different needs in their schedule, and I know 
most others that would like to keep their valuable employees around would do the same. 

 
I urge a NO vote on HB1150.  The citizens and business owners of North Dakota would like 
to have freedom from regulating our Sunday mornings. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Mike Frohlich 
Founder/Owner/Head of Brewery Operations 
Laughing Sun Brewing Company 
1023 E Front Ave 
Bismarck, ND 58504 
mike@laughingsunbrewing.com 


